STATION HOSPITAL

OFFICE OF THE SURGEON

IN REPLY REFER TO:

DCC/fw
FORT MACARTHUR, SAN PEDRO, CALIFORNIA
June 21, 1941

Fred W. Rankin, M.D. 271 West Short Street Lexington, Kentucky.

My dear Dr. Rankin:

Upon my return today from a week's absence from this station hospital, I noted in the current issue of the Journal of the American Medical Association that you had been elected to the position of President-Elect of the American Medical Association. Needless to say, I was very, very pleased over your selection and feel that this honor has been well merited in your particular case.

With kindest personal regards, I remain,

Yours very sincerely,

Donald C. Collins

DONALD C. COLLINS

Major, Medical Corps Chief of Surgical Service